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PROCEEDINGS OF THE 
FRANKLIN COUNTY BOARD OF 

SUPERVISORS
JULY 6TH, 2021

The Board of Supervisors met at 
8:30AM on Tuesday, July 6th, 2021, 
at the Franklin County Courthouse 
with Board members Gary McVick-
er, & Chris Vanness in attendance. 
Mike Nolte was in attendance via 
conference call.

Vice Chairman McVicker led the 
Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion by Vanness, seconded 
by Nolte to approve the Agenda as 
presented. All ayes. Motion carried.

Motion by Vanness, seconded by 
Nolte to approve the Board Minutes 
dated 6/28/21 and the Drainage 
Minutes dated 6/28/21. All ayes. 
Motion Carried.

State Representative Shannon 
Latham met with the board regard-
ing several topics including the new 
Mental Health bill, the new election 
laws, backfill funding, the Veterans 
Affairs Trust fund, and more.

Public Comment & Board Com-
mittee Reports: McVicker attended 
a couple Central IA Juvenile Deten-
tion meetings via Zoom.

Jay Waddingham, County Engi-
neer met with the Board and gave 
an update on his department. Van-
ness reported a question about 
Heather Ave from a resident. Wad-
dingham will look into it.

Ashley Roberts, Public Health 
Director, met with the board to give 
an update on her department. They 
will be offering blood pressure check 
at the fair along with COVID vacci-

nations.
Carissa Sisson, Assessor, met 

with the board to provide an update 
on her department.

Adam Akers, Veterans Affairs 
Director, met with the board and 
stated that the Veterans Commis-
sion recommends the appointment 
of Audrey Emery to the Veterans 
Commission. Motion by Vanness, 
seconded by Nolte to approve the 
appointment. All ayes, motion car-
ried.

Motion by Vanness, seconded by 
Nolte to appoint Jay Waddingham & 
Dan Tilkes as Title VI Coordinators. 
All ayes. Motion carried.

There was discussion regarding 
the renewal of the Public Health 
Building lease. There a couple is-
sues that need to be addressed 
prior to the signing of the lease. It 
will be discussed at the next Board 
of Public Health meeting.

The Board acknowledged the 
Recorders Quarterly Report.

Board Comments: Auditor Flint 
reported that she applied for and 
received a $1000 grant to help pay 
for the security cameras for the 
Courthouse. She also updated the 
board on the renewal of IMWCA 
Workman’s Comp policy.

Motion by Vanness, Seconded 
by Nolte to adjourn at 10:45AM until 
Monday, July 12th, 2021, at 8:30AM 
at the Franklin County Courthouse. 
All ayes. Motion carried.
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